Mr. Don Faurot, Chairman and Football Coach, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri,

Dear Don:

This will acknowledge your communication of the 21st instant. I have not had a chance to talk with Gwinn Henry or to the other members of the Athletic Board as yet regarding baseball. I do know, however, that the baseball boys are very energetic and hopeful of having a baseball team.

We are playing Kansas State tomorrow night and are right in the midst of examinations, so I am sure that it will be two weeks yet before a definite decision will be made regarding baseball. I regret that I cannot give you such information as you desire at the present time.

Say hello to Hi Simmons and your staff.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.